
Town of Meridian Hills

 Town Council Meeting

September 10th, 2012

 

The meeting of the Meridian Hills Town Council was called to order at 7 pm.  The meeting was held in the library of the Early Childhood Learning Center at Park Tudor School

In Attendance:

Walter Freihofer, Councilor

Kristina. Frey, Councilor




Terry O’Brien, Councilor

Michael Russo, Town Marshall




Bernie Bruno for John Taylor, Treasurer




Sue Beesley, Town Attorney

Lance Stahley, Town Engineer




Residents & Visitors:
Malcomb Mallette




Joyce Mallette




Bob Barrows




Jon Jessup




Jud Scott




Liz McCarter

Dale McCarter

Courtney Schaub

Abbe Hohmann

Residents Forum

After the Pledge of Allegiance, President Walter Freihofer opened the town meeting to the residents of Meridian Hills.

The Residential Forum began with resident Bob Borrows, who thanked the town council. 

Approval of Minutes 

Council approved as amended the Council Meeting Minutes for July 9th of 2012.

Police Report

Town Marshall Michael Russo submitted the Monthly Police Report.   He reported that there were 0 (zero) residential burglaries and 4 (four) copper thefts in the past 60 (sixty) days in Meridian Hills. Marshall Russo encouraged residents to continue to report any suspicious activity.

Report of Town Engineer

Town Engineer Jay Vorisek along with DPW John Oakley reported the following:

1. Pennsylvania – Pennridge Drainage – Project won’t move forward until spring of 2013 weather permitting. The town Engineer Jay Vorisek and members of MS Consultants, Inc. submitted a blue print of the Pennsylvania Street Storm Water Drainage Plan. The town Engineer stated that there will have to be 3 (three) Hybrid ditch eliminated on the north end of the street but will have 3 (three) swales installed that will connect to the new Hybrid ditch that is being installed on the South end of the street. The town Engineer and Town Council invited Arborist Jud Scott to answer any questions for the residents of Meridian Hills in regards to the trees that are in danger of removal due to the this project.  Resident Abbe Hohmann was concerned over the trees that are planted in front of the First Congressional Church.  Jud Scott stated that the trees have reached their maturity level, and will no longer continue to grow. This also is true with the other trees along this projects path. The Town Engineer Jay Vorisek stated that they will have an updated sketch on 11/12/2012. The town council has agreed to move along with this project. The approval of the plan was motioned by Walter Freihofer, Councilor and second by Kristina. Frey, Councilor. All in favor 3 (three) – 0 (zero). 
2. DPW-Town Drainage Anaylsis- Walter Freihofer, Councilor presented a letter that was sent from the Marion County of Department Works that stated that projects are done by priority due to city budget issues. The letter then states the Town of Meridian Hills may proceed with a project funded by Meridian Hills and not the City of Indianapolis. Walter Freihofer stated that the town of Meridian Hills could consider collecting for  future projects by going through the city of Indianapolis water company (Citizens Water) and having them collect $10.00 additional from the residents of Meridian Hills. Then the water company would then pay the Town of Meridian Hills the amount that was collected. Walter Freihofer said we need to speak with the rest of the residents of Meridian Hills.
3. Bridge at 7600 College Ave- Walter Freihofer stated that the resurfacing is going to take place spring/summer of 2013.
4. College/71st Street-Multi-Use Path- Walter Freihofer stated the bike lane project will be completed after the 71st street resurfacing project is completed.
5. Woodmont – IHC- Citizens Water Company sent a letter to DPW and they are now
waiting on the priority level before they can move forward with project. This issue appears to be between Woodmont and IHC on private property.  The Town is not involved.
Town Attorney 

Attorney Sue Beesley stated that she had nothing to report at this council meeting. 

Report of Clerk Treasurer 
Assistant Clerk-Treasurer Bernie Bruno submitted the Town of Meridian Hills Budget for 2013. A Special Council meeting will be held on October 15th.  Councilors and professional service providers should submit any proposed changes or projects to be included in the 2013 Budget. 

Old Business

1. 2012 Road Work-There was no report on 2012 Road Work.
2. New Police Car-Marshall Russo updated the council in regards to the pricing of the replacement of the Town Police Car. He is requesting the town to purchase a 2013 Summit White Chevrolet Tahoe with the price being $25,089.00. Marshall Russo stated that Bernie and JT are working on the financing. A motion was made by Council Member Kristina. Frey, and second by Terry O’Brien, Councilor.  Motion approved unanimously.
3. Radar Speed Sign-Marshal Russo updated the council in regards of the portable radar speed signs. He stated that the purchase quote was $2,700.00. These signs would be placed in problem areas which can also be moved to different locations. A motion was made by Walter Freihofer, Councilor and second by Kristina. Frey, Councilor. Motion approved unanimously.
4. 2012 Tree Work – The Town reviewed recommended tree work and letter are being sent to affected residents. 
 New Business

5. New Radar Gun-Marshall Russo stated that a new radar gun needs to be purchased which includes a battery pack and case and is made by Custom Cops Gear. He stated the amount for this gun is $1,823.00. A motion was made by Council Member Kristina. Frey, and second by Terry O’Brien, Councilor.  Motion approved unanimously.
Committee Reports

Development Standards Committee  - 

No meetings held since the May council meeting.

75th Anniversary Celebration Committee
Councilor O’Brien reported that the 75th Anniversary Picnic was a success and made a motion to disband the ad hoc 75th Anniversary Committee that was seconded and passed unanimously.

Claims & Vouchers

Council approved claims and vouchers for August, 2012 in the amount of $30,086.43 and for September, 2012 for $24,287.62

	
	
	
	Town of Meridian Hills, Indiana
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	         Accounts Payable Vouchers Submitted August 13, 2012
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	EFT
	Town Payroll  8/9/12-  8/22/12 (estimated) 
	
	$4,900.00 

	EFT
	Town Payroll 8/23/12- 9/5/12 (estimated) 
	
	4,900.00 

	2406
	AT&T 
	
	
	
	
	84.33 

	2407
	Speedway  
	
	
	
	
	374.82 

	2408
	IPL 
	
	
	
	
	565.67 

	2409
	Crossroad Engineers (Invoice 12527)
	
	2,470.32 

	2410
	Bingham, McHale (retainer-August)
	
	
	1,000.00 

	2411
	Morphey Construction (traffic sign replacement)
	3,499.00 

	2412
	SPG Graphics (printing- AP vouchers)
	
	203.30 

	2413
	Mike Russo (cleaning materials for police car)
	
	16.11 

	2414
	Information Services Agency (IMPD access)
	
	34.89 

	2415
	IPL (decorative lighting installation)
	
	
	5,042.99 

	2416
	Vine & Branch (20122449 and 20122450)
	
	1,215.00 

	2417
	Stavros Lawn Service
	
	
	
	280.00 

	2418
	Sign-A-Rama (deposit)
	
	
	
	5,500.00 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	$30,086.43 


	
	
	
	Town of Meridian Hills, Indiana
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	         Accounts Payable Vouchers Submitted September 10, 2012
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	EFT
	Town Payroll  9/6/12-  9/19/12 (estimated) (incl. councilors)
	$6,700.00 

	EFT
	Town Payroll 9/20/12- 10/3/12 (estimated) 
	
	4,900.00 

	2419
	AT&T 
	
	
	
	
	84.20 

	2420
	Speedway  
	
	
	
	
	413.90 

	2421
	IPL 
	
	
	
	
	565.67 

	2422
	Crossroad Engineers (Invoice 12576)
	
	6,474.14 

	2423
	Bingham, McHale (retainer-September)
	
	1,000.00 

	2424
	Mike Russo (anti-virus software, printer ink cartridges)
	224.38 

	2425
	Information Services Agency (IMPD access)
	
	34.89 

	2426
	Stavros Lawn Service
	
	
	
	408.00 

	2427
	Terry O'Brien (reimbursement)
	
	
	2,055.44 

	2428
	Stan's Sign Design
	
	
	
	480.00 

	2429
	Knights of Columbus (anniversary event)
	
	947.00 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	$24,287.62 


The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

John Taylor

Clerk Treasurer


